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IMPORTANT NOTICE:
The GovernmenT PrinTinG Works Will noT be held resPonsible for any errors 
ThaT miGhT occur due To The submission of incomPleTe / incorrecT / illeGible coPy.

no fuTure queries Will be handled in connecTion WiTh The above.
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THE SOUTH AFRICAN PHARMACY COUNCIL 
 
GUIDELINE FOR THE REMOVAL OF PHARMACY REGISTRATION/ 
RECORDING AS A RESULT OF NON-COMPLIANCE WITH GPP AND 
OTHER PHARMACY LEGISLATION 
 
Chapter XI of the Regulations relating to the registration of persons and the 
maintenance of registers (GNR.1160 published on 20 November 2000) provides for 
the registration and removal of registration of pharmacies. The South African 
Pharmacy Council hereby publishes for comment the Guideline for the removal of 
pharmacy registration/recording as a result of non-compliance with GPP and 
other pharmacy legislation. 
 
SCHEDULE 
  
1. Guideline for the removal of pharmacy registration/recording as a result of non-

compliance with GPP and other pharmacy legislation. 
 
In this notice ''the Act" shall mean the Pharmacy Act, 53 of 1974 (as amended), and 
any expression to which a meaning has been assigned in the Act shall bear such 
meaning.  
 
Interested persons are invited to submit within 60 days of publication of this notice, 
substantiated comments or representations to The South African Pharmacy Council, 
Private Bag X40040, Arcadia, 0007, or Fax 0865063010 or email: BN@sapc.za.org 
(for the attention of the Senior Manager: Legal Services and Professional Conduct).  
 

 
 
TA MASANGO  
REGISTRAR 
 
Address: 591 Belvedere Street, Arcadia, Pretoria, 0083, Private Bag X40040, 

Arcadia, 0007. Telephone: 0861 7272 00. Facsimile 012-321 1479/92 
 

 
To obtain the full content of this Board Notice please visit the ‘Proposed Legislation’ 

section on the South African Pharmacy Council’s website: 
https://www.pharmcouncil.co.za/Legislation_Proposed  
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Warning!!!
To all suppliers and potential suppliers of goods to the  

Government Printing Works

The Government Printing Works would like to warn members of the public  

against an organised syndicate(s) scamming unsuspecting members of the  

public and claiming to act on behalf of the Government Printing Works.

One of the ways in which the syndicate operates is by requesting quotations for  

various goods and services on a quotation form with the logo of the  

Government Printing Works. Once the official order is placed the syndicate  

requesting upfront payment before delivery will take place. Once the upfront  

payment is done the syndicate do not deliver the goods and service provider  

then expect payment from Government Printing Works.

Government Printing Works condemns such illegal activities and encourages  

service providers to confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders with GPW SCM, 

prior to processing and delivery of goods.

To confirm the legitimacy of purchase orders, please contact:

	 Anna-Marie du Toit (012) 748-6292 (Anna-Marie.DuToit@gpw.gov.za) and

	 Siraj Rizvi (012) 748-6380 (Siraj.Rizvi@gpw.gov.za)
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